
Conservation Commission

September 8, 2011

 MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Vice Chair John Earley, Brian Mokler and Mary Ahlgren

Open
At 7:10m, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

 John Earley made a motion to approve the minutes of August 11, 2011 meeting, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.

Lots for sale


Chair Crosby reported that he spoke to Jon Martin and Mr. Martin was going to have two more surveyors submit bids for assisting him on certain town lots.  Chair Crosby checked the mailbox and no additional bids have been received. Brian Mokler made a motion to accept the bid dated July 27, 2011 from Sabourn Surveying for assistance in establishing the boundaries on TML 11/71, Dr True Road and Lower Bay roads, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren all were in favor.

Chair Crosby will contact Jon and inform him of our vote on the surveying.  

Chair Crosby also reported that Jon Martin has questions on the boundaries where we are discussing the location of our new trail, abutting Eastman Hill Enterprises on the East side.

Swain Update


Chair Crosby reported that we received the title abstract back from our attorney Chris Boldt and it seems ok.  He would like to have Warren Lake review it.  Chair Crosby also shared his concerns about doing a conservation easement at the next step of this process with the Swain’s and notes the costs associated with this.  We are waiting for the Swain’s to identify the house lot location. 

Brian Mokler stepped off the board for the purpose of the Dion discussion.

Dion property update

No update, decision for October meeting, Oct 1, 2011 deadline given.

Brian Mokler back on the board.

Earth Day


Katy will contact the transfer station when the bulbs arrive for distribution and hand out blue trash pick up bags as incentive for getting bulbs to residents.  Katy will contact the newspapers and give them the information for this, dates, and times.

Willett offer


John Earley reported that he and Mr. Willett walked the trail again, where it would connect to the Steele Hill “red“ trail.  John stated he was concerned that there should be an agreement with Steele Hill for walking both sides of these trails so that these trails never are closed off.  Brian reported that he contacted Rob Jutton to research maps for Steele Hill and none were located but will contact Bob Ward to check planning board files.  Brian also reported that he reviewed this property on Google earth and Granite.  He presented two different printouts for this area.  Each print depicts views of the town land and gives the ability to see the same points of reference, i.e. cell tower, tree in clearing, etc.  Further research on these programs will be done, the web site is  www.granit.unh.edu.
New Business

Chair Crosby reported that we have received a request from the Planning Board to assist with the purchase of standardized land use maps.  Mary Ahlgren made a motion for the conservation commission to purchase the land use maps in cooperation with he planning board for $561.45 (conservation commission share) from the conservation non-lapsing funds, 2nd by Brian Mokler all were in favor.

Correspondence



Reviewed and filed.


The Pemi River local advisory board sent a letter regarding a donation for river protection activities. This will be discussed at the next meeting.


Mary Ahlgren made a motion to have Katy send a letter to Sabourn Surveying informing them of there bid acceptance for Dr True and Lower Bay road project, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.  (cc: Jon Martin)

Adjourn


At 9:10pm, Brian Mokler made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted

Katy Wells; Secretary 

